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NOTE FROM THE DELEGATION OF HONDURAS OFFERING TO HOST THE THIRD 
INTER-AMERICAN MEETING OF MINISTERS AND HIGH-LEVEL AUTHORITIES
 ON SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT WITHIN THE FRAMEWORK OF CIDI 
PERMANENT MISSION OF HONDURAS
TO THE 

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
WASHINGTON, D.C.
SG/014/MHOEA/2014

The Permanent Mission of Honduras to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Department of Sustainable Development of the Organization of American States and has the pleasure of enclosing herewith a copy of official letter No. 2415-DGPE/DPM-2014 of April 3, 2014, from Ambassador Mireya Agüero de Corrales, Minister of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation, to Ambassador Diego Pary, Permanent Representative of Bolivia, offering Honduras as the venue for the Third Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development within the Framework of CIDI in October 2015. The Permanent Mission of Honduras to the Organization of American States also forwards herewith a copy of the proposed draft resolution.
In that connection, the Permanent Mission of Honduras to the OAS has the honor of advising the OAS Department of Sustainable Development that this permanent mission has already sent this information to the Permanent Mission of Bolivia to the Organization of American States as Chair of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development.

The Permanent Mission of Honduras to the Organization of American States would be grateful of the good offices of the OAS Department of Sustainable Development in transmitting this information to all other appropriate authorities and avails itself of this occasion to convey assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., April 8, 2014

Department of Sustainable Development

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.


Ministry


of


Foreign Affairs and


International Cooperation

Official letter No. 2415-DGPE/DPM-14

Tegucigalpa, March 31, 2014

His Excellency

Ambassador Diego Pary

Permanent Representative of Bolivia to the

Organization of American States

Chair of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI)


Excellency:


I have the pleasure of addressing you in your capacity as Chair of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development regarding the commitments adopted by the Second Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development held in Santo Domingo in November 2010 and subsequently by the General Assembly of the Organization through resolution AG/RES. 2644 (XLI-O/11) at its forty-first regular session in San Salvador.

In that regard, the Government of the Republic of Honduras, which chairs the Inter-American Committee on Sustainable Development (CIDS), has the pleasure of offering to host the Third Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development, with the request that it be held in October 2015.
The preparations for the meeting will provide an opportunity to review the Inter-American Program for Sustainable Development and update the Organization's guidelines on sustainable development.

Please accept, Excellency, assurances of my highest consideration.


Mireya Agüero de Corrales

Minister

c.c.José Miguel Insulza, Secretary General of the OAS


Sherry Tross, Executive Secretary for Integral Development


Cletus Springer, Director, Department of Sustainable Development
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